December 15th
Dear Winter Track & Field Coaches,
Thank you for your cooperation during our meets the past 2 weeks.  Formats A & B went well and all meets ran smoothly.  As we kick off our 3rd week of competition we wanted to give you some reminders and guidelines for the upcoming week.
THERE IS A CHANGE IN THE ORDER OF EVENTS FOR THIS WEEK!!!  PLEASE READ
In the interest of giving hurdlers adequate warm up time and setting up efficient meet management the following order of events will be implemented.  This allows a better set up for all athletes involved.  Thank you for your cooperation.

3000 meters

55 Hurdle semi

3200 meters

55 Hurdle final

600

300 

4 x 200 (1 team per school)

3000 runners AND hurdlers will be clerked at 6:15
1. This week we will be following Format C (refer to the handbook)
2. The only cards you need to fill out this week are for 3000/3200, 4 x 200 and field events.  No other cards are needed.
3. 3000/3200:  Each team is guaranteed 3 athletes.  After that we will open field until we reach 90 athletes maximum.  We expect seed times to be realistic and honest representations of what your athlete is able to run.  No more than 7 athletes from one team will be permitted in the first heat.  Seed times will be monitored and could affect future participation in the event when a quota is enforced.

4. 4 x 200:  All coaches must include athletes names, numbers and a relay seed time on this card.  Again, we expect seed times to be realistic and honest representations of what your athletes are able to run at this time.  Relay members must be wearing identical uniforms.  Those with questions should ask a coordinator or meet official.

5. Field events:  All field event athletes must present a card to the official.  Please remind athletes the 10 minute rule will be in effect so they need to communicate to officials when they are leaving/returning for another event. (Athletes did a nice job with this last week, thank you)

6. Seeding:  As stated above we expect seeds to be realist and honest representations of what your athletes are able to run AT THIS TIME.  Times from previous years are not acceptable and times based on what “you think they should be able to run” are not acceptable.  We have observed many instances of coaches not being honest with this.  It sets up races that are not fair to athletes on any level.  We will continue to observe this.  We hope to see a decrease in “bad seeds” this week.  Thank you for helping us to set up races that are fair and equitable to all athletes.

7. Coaches are reminded to review site rules with their teams.  Coaches/School supervisors are also responsible for the behavior/language of their school’s athletes and spectators.

8. Please remember your busses cannot arrive at St. Anthony’s prior to 5:40 and your athletes cannot enter the building until 6pm.

Good Luck to all!  Please let us know if you have any questions. 

Thank you, 
Kristin & Dennis

